A60 050728 521 Env. Document Type: Solid Waste Correspondence

July 29, 2005

Ms. Paula Plont
Environmental Engineer
Division of Solid Waste Management
Tennessee Department of Environment and Conservation
2700 Middlebrook Pike, Suite 220
Knoxville, Tennessee 37921-5602

Request for Minor Permit Modification IDL # 73-0094 Kingston Fossil Plant

Dear Ms. Plont:

TVA requests a minor modification of its solid waste permit, IDL #73-0094, to allow the disposal of construction spoils from its FGD Scrubber Project into the Kingston ash dredge cells. While this material will be primarily soil and gravel, due to its location in the coal yard area where construction spoils have been stored in the past, the material will contain some coal, concrete, asphalt, rebar, rocks, and possibly wood waste and other general construction debris. At this location, TVA has no reason to suspect that petroleum contaminated soil will be encountered. However, material removed will be inspected for odor and appearance, and if suspect material is encountered it will be isolated, covered, sampled and disposed of properly.

It should be noted that TVA plans to use much of the suitable spoil as construction fill. However, due to the volume of the spoils to be generated and the presence of coal and construction debris in some areas, we feel that onsite disposal will be necessary. At this time we suspect that in excess of 100,000 cubic yards of material will require disposal. TVA hopes to begin moving some of this material in September 2005.

If you have any questions, please contact Larry C. Bowers at (423) 751-4947 in Chattanooga.

Sincerely,

Gordon G. Park Manager, Permitted Programs 5D Lookout Place

GGP:LCB:BFD cc: See page 2

-Ms. Paula Plont -Page 2 July 29, 2005

cc: Mr. Glen Pugh
TN Division of Solid and Hazardous Waste Management
5th Floor, L&C Tower
401 Church Street
Nashville, TN 37243

E. L. Deskins, KFP 1A-KST (w/o Enclosures)
EDMS, WT CA-K (w/o Enclosures)
P:\media files\solid waste\gen\kif july 29 cover letter for mod.doc



Tennessee Valley Authority, 1101 Market Street, Chattanooga, Tennessee 37402-2801

July 29, 2005

Ms. Paula Plont Environmental Engineer Division of Solid Waste Management Tennessee Department of Environment and Conservation 2700 Middlebrook Pike, Suite 220 Knoxville, Tennessee 37921-5602

Request for Minor Permit Modification IDL #73-0094 Kingston Fossil Plant

Dear Ms. Plont:

TVA requests a minor modification of its solid waste permit, IDL #73-0094, to allow the disposal of construction spoils from its FGD Scrubber Project into the Kingston ash dredge cells. While this material will be primarily soil and gravel, due to its location in the coal yard area where construction spoils have been stored in the past, the material will contain some coal, concrete, asphalt, rebar, rocks, and possibly wood waste and other general construction debris. At this location, TVA has no reason to suspect that petroleum contaminated soil will be encountered. However, material removed will be inspected for odor and appearance, and if suspect material is encountered it will be isolated, covered, sampled and disposed of properly.

It should be noted that TVA plans to use much of the suitable spoil as construction fill. However, due to the volume of the spoils to be generated and the presence of coal and construction debris in some areas, we feel that onsite disposal will be necessary. At this time we suspect that in excess of 100,000 cubic yards of material will require disposal. TVA hopes to begin moving some of this material in September 2005.

If you have any questions, please contact Larry C. Bowers at (423) 751-4947 in Chattanooga.

Sincerely.

Green HPark

Gordon G. Park

Manager, Permitted Programs

5D Lookout Place

Enclosures

cc: Mr. Glen Pugh TN Division of Solid and Hazardous Waste Management 5th Floor, L&C Tower 401 Church Street

Nashville, TN 37243